Jérgen Zachau

Fran: Kiszkurno, Adam (STGT.BRE) <AKiszkurno@stargate-hb.de>
Skickat: , den 4 oktober 2019 15:55

Till: Jérgen Zachau

Kopia: Suzuki, Yoji (STGT.BRE)

Amne: MAKASSAR HIGHWAY - MAIB report

Uppféljningsflagga: FollowUp

Flagga: Har meddelandeflagga

RE: MAKASSAR HIGHWAY grounding on 23.07.2018 corrective action

Dear Mr. Zachau,

Internal investigation were carried out and the following countermeasure with cooperation with crewing
agency were implemented:
CREWING:

1)

2)

3)

4)

5)

STARGATE SHIPMANAGEMENT GmbH and crewing agency.

New alcohol policy has been implemented. Consumption, possessing and bringing on board is
strictly prohibited. All vessel in our fleet are so called “DRY SHIP”.

New certified alcohol testers were delivered on board. New procedure of use was implemented as
well.

Crewing agency through his network of local agent implemented scheme of random check of crew
in respect of compliance with new alcohol policy.

New scheme of promotion and evaluation has been implemented. Procedure concerns the
management and operational level engine and deck officers. Minimum requirement for sea service,
education, age have been implemented.

Ability Profiling Test. Psychological test was established as part of promotion process to
management level. New in company management level deck and engine officer have to pass the
“Ability Profiling Test” as well.

Senior officer meetings to be organize two times per year. ERM (Swedish P&I) course is one point
of meeting.

MANAGEMENT:

1)

2)

3)

STARGATE office together with head office carried out the gap analysis and established the
schedule of revision of SGSM. Most of the procedure were revised (nearly 80 %) new procedure
were established. Implementation and familiarization process was completed in April 2019.
Additional inspection done on order head office. Inspector from our head office carried out the
inspection from 01.10.2019 till 20.12.2019. Inspector in rank member of board sailed with vessel
for at least 3 days to check the attitude of crew and safety procedure during voyage, manoeuvring
and cargo operation. Generally, results were positive. Some minor deficiency has been found and
rectified.

New system of tracking vessels has been purchased and installed in STARGATE SHIPMANAGEMENT
GmbH.

Best regards
Capt Adam Kiszkurno

Stargate Shipmanagement GmbH
Marine Superintendent
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